
 

Point Loma Nazarene University Music 

Department 

Church Music Internship  CMU4051 

2 Units 

SPRING  2023 

 

Meeting days:       TBA  Instructor title and name:  Dr. Daniel Jackson 

Meeting times:  arranged Phone: 619-849-2386 

Meeting location: TBA E-mail: DanielJackson@pointloma.edu 

Final Exam: Internship Office location and hours: MWF 8-10 

 

PLNU Mission 

To Teach ~ To Shape ~ To Send 

Point Loma Nazarene University exists to provide higher education in a vital Christian 

community where minds are engaged and challenged, character is modeled and formed, 

and service becomes an expression of faith. Being of Wesleyan heritage, we aspire to be 

a learning community where grace is foundational, truth is pursued, and holiness is a way 

of life. 

 

POSITION OF COURSE IN COLLEGE CURRICULUM:  Internship is a required 

course for students who are pursuing a Bachelor of Arts degree with a Concentration in 

Music and Ministry 

 

COURSE OBJECTIVES:   

 

A. To provide a practical outlet for students to apply their music ministry 

skills 

 

STUDENT LEARNING OUTCOMES:   

 

A. To provide a practical outlet for students to apply their music ministry 

skills as demonstrated by the student as they: 

1. conduct a rehearsal or portion of a rehearsal   

2. lead in congregational song  

3. prepared a worship service  

4. help with the preparation of music, equipment, set-up, etc. at a local 

church 

5. assisted in musical productions or special outreaches 

 

EVALUATION:   

 

A. The student will be evaluated on the following: 

1.  Cooperative with advisor 

2.  Appropriate attire 



3.  Ability to performed duties with confidence.  

4.  Preparation for each task 

5.  Character 

                         B.  Student will complete 45 hours of internship for each unit 

 

GRADING:  Your final grade will be determined by your assigned church administrator 

 

SPIRITUAL GOALS:  PLNU strives to be a place where you grow as whole persons. 

To this end we provide resources for our graduate students to encounter God and grow in 

their Christian faith. At the Mission Valley campus we have an onsite chaplain, Rev. 

Nancy Pitts who is available during class break times across the week.  If students have 

questions, a desire to meet with Rev Pitts or prayer requests you can contact her directly 

at gradchaplainmissionvalley@pointloma.edu. In addition there are resources for your 

Christian faith journey available at http://www.pointloma.edu/experience/faith/graduate-

student-spiritual-life 

 

PLNU  COPYRIGHT POLICY  

Point Loma Nazarene University, as a non-profit educational institution, is entitled by 

law to use materials protected by the US Copyright Act for classroom education. Any use 

of those materials outside the class may violate the law. 

 

PLNU ACADEMIC HONESTY POLICY 

Students should demonstrate academic honesty by doing original work and by giving 

appropriate credit to the ideas of others. Academic dishonesty is the act of presenting 

information, ideas, and/or concepts as one’s own when in reality they are the results of 

another person’s creativity and effort. A faculty member who believes a situation 

involving academic dishonesty has been detected may assign a failing grade for that 

assignment or examination, or, depending on the seriousness of the offense, for the 

course. Faculty should follow and students may appeal using the procedure in the 

university Catalog. See Academic Policies in the Graduate and Professional Studies 

Catalog for definitions of kinds of academic dishonesty and for further policy 

information. 

 

PLNU ACADEMIC ACCOMMODATIONS POLICY 

If you have a diagnosed disability, please contact Jean Moncada in the Center for Student 

Success (CSS) within the first two weeks of class to demonstrate need and to register for 

accommodation by phone at (619) 563-2849 or by e-mail at jmoncada@pointloma.edu. 

Ask your academic advisor or program director for any additional accommodation 

information. 

 

PLNU ATTENDANCE AND PARTICIPATION POLICY 

Regular and punctual attendance at all classes is considered essential to optimum 

academic achievement. If the student is absent from more than 10 percent of class 

meetings, the faculty member can file a written report which may result in de-enrollment. 

If the absences exceed 20 percent, the student may be de-enrolled without notice until the 

university drop date or, after that date, receive the appropriate grade for their work and 
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participation. See Academic Policies in the Graduate and Professional Studies Catalog for 

additional detail.   

 


